




Collaborative Care Holdings, LLC through its OptumCare business (“OptumCare”) and Reliant Medical Group, Inc. 
(“Reliant,” collectively with OptumCare, the “Parties”) propose to enter into a transaction (the “Transaction”) 
whereby OptumCare will acquire certain assets of Reliant, and Reliant will continue to own and operate its medical 
practice, as more particularly described in this summary. Collaborative Care Holdings, LLC is a subsidiary of Optum, 
Inc., a subsidiary of UnitedHealth Group Incorporated.
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OptumCare does not anticipate that the proposed Material Change will have an immediate impact 
on Reliant's reimbursement rates, care referral patterns, access to needed services, or quality of 
care. Over time, OptumCare and Reliant expect the Material Change to improve Reliant's ability 
to care for its patients and to provide high-value care.

At the present time, OptumCare does not anticipate further Material Changes in the next 12 months. 
However, OptumCare will provide any and all required Notices and regulatory applications to 
appropriate government agencies should that change.

The parties will provide any notices and make any filings with government agencies as may be 
required in support of this Material Change.  

Reliant proposes to change its status from a tax-exempt Massachusetts MGL c. 180 corporation and public charity to a taxable 
Massachusetts MGL c. 180 corporation (either in its current corporate entity or as a new MGL c. 180 corporation), and to transfer 
its non-clinical assets to a Management Services Organization (MSO) owned by OptumCare.  The MSO will provide administrative 
and other non-clinical support services to Reliant, which will continue to employ its physicians and other providers and contract with 
payors  As is required by MGL c. 180 §8A(c), following approval by the Massachusetts Attorney General's Office, Reliant will donate 
the fair market value of its net assets to an independent Massachusetts public charity to meet the health care-related needs of the 
communities served by Reliant.  OptumCare will help to fund and support Reliant's master facilities plan, support efforts to recruit and 
retain high-quality physicians and other providers to the Central and Metro West areas of the state which will serve to improve the 
health status in the region, as well as by offering enhanced services to current and future Reliant patients.  The Reliant physicians 
will retain their clinical practice autonomy, and OptumCare is dedicated to maintaining Reliant's Central and Metro West workforce.  
OptumCare does not anticipate that any Health Care Services will be diminished in connection with the proposed Material Change.  
This arrangement will support the growth and expansion of Reliant's unique care model, which delivers value to the patient through 
the provision of high-quality care at lower total medical expense.
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